

GREAT BASIN UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT

157 Short Street, Bishop, California 93514-3537 760-872-8211 Fax: 760-872-6109

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE PROPOSED DISTRICT RULE 221

The Governing Board of the Great Basin Unified Air Pollution Control District will conduct a public hearing to receive comment on proposed District Rule 221 - Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD). The hearing will be conducted at a regular meeting of the District Governing Board to be held at 10:30 a.m. on Thursday, July 19, 2012, in the Alpine County Administrative Center, Board of Supervisors Chambers, 99 Water Street (State Highway 89), Markleeville, California 96120. The public hearing on the rules is set for 10:31 am. The proposed rule will not be adopted at this meeting but will be considered for adoption at the Governing Board's next regular meeting, tentatively scheduled during September 2012.

The federal PSD program is a construction permitting program for new major facilities and major modifications to existing major facilities located in areas classified as attainment or in areas that are unclassifiable for any criteria air pollutant. The intent of this rule is to incorporate the federal PSD rule requirements into the District's Rules and Regulations by incorporating the federal requirements by reference and maintaining local, as opposed to federal control. The District has prepared a staff report and the written analysis of the proposed rule revisions as required by California Health and Safety Code Section 40727.2. A Notice of Exemption will be prepared under the California Environmental Quality Act in connection with the proposed rule revisions.

Copies of the proposed rules and supporting documents may be obtained from and will be available for public review at the Great Basin Unified Air Pollution Control (GBUAPCD) office at 157 Short Street, Bishop, California. Written comments on these rule revisions should be sent to Theodore D. Schade, Air Pollution Control Officer, GBUAPCD, 157 Short Street, Bishop, CA 93514. Written comments received by 5:00 pm on July 3, 2012, will be included in the staff report sent to the Governing Board members. Oral and written comments will also be taken at the meeting. For further information, contact the District's Board Clerk, Tori Jenkins at (760) 872-8211.

Publication Dates

Inyo Register June 16, 2012
The Sheet June 15, 2012
Tahoe Daily TribuneJune 13, 2012
Record Courier June 13, 2012

Distribution List

Notice of Public Hearings, Notice of Proposed Rules, Interested Parties-120615